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Hello to all students, parents, carers and staff. Once 

again Term 4 has ended at a frenetic pace.  

This time has been filled with great memories of 

students doing their academic and sporting best;  
Say Hi Day; Teacher v Student sporting challenges; 
Year 7 Transition; a fantastic Presentation Day; and 

the list goes on. Life will be different at Ingleburn High 
School next year with the school beginning its first 
year of the new school three year plan. Our strategic 

priorities are setting high expectations for students, 
inspired teaching practice by staff and connecting our 
community through business partnerships and our 

P&C committee. There will be lots of action in the 
classroom around teaching. 

Year 12 have now finished their HSC exams and for 

some it is the culmination of thirteen years of 
schooling, but for others it is a new lease on life and 

fresh beginnings. Now the anticipation of their results 
will soon turn into reality.  

To all those Year 12 students I wish them well in their 

future academic endeavours, post school to work 
destinations or whatever their future holds. The exam 

supervisors would also like to pass on their 
congratulations to all students on their approach and 
attitude to the HSC exams. The punctuality and 

application of the students allowed the exams to run 
smoothly and on time.  

Year 11 students are well into their Year 12 course 

work this term and are now officially Year 12 students. 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank the 

students for adopting a more serious approach to their 
studies in their HSC year. If students experience class 
work difficulties or a personal problem make sure they 

contact the school for assistance, don‗t leave it till it is 
too late and they get overwhelmed. There is always a 
way to sort out problems if you put your hand up early.  

Just a reminder from the last newsletter. School 
subject fees will require payment for students to 

maintain their participation in Electives. In 2015  
Years 9 and 11 student fees will have to be paid 
before students can begin these electives. A 30% 

deposit (eg. Year 9 Food Technology fee is $50.00, 
30% deposit is $15.00.) will need to be paid as soon 
as possible at the beginning of Term 1 next year and 

the balance to be paid by Week 5 of Term 1 2015. If 

your child has chosen an elective that has a fee and 
you are having difficulty paying this fee then please 

contact the Principal to discuss some options. There is 
a range of non-fee or low cost subjects students can 
choose from and they are fantastic options to consider.  

This policy has been endorsed by the P&C of 
Ingleburn High School.  

The P&C is a great organisation and provide much 
needed support for our students. The tireless work of 

Sue Roberts and her team help the school in many 
fundraising endeavours and school functions to raise 
money for school programs and promotional activities. 

If you would like to join the P&C they meet at the 
school every 4th Wednesday of the month. We look 
forward to seeing you there.  

Again thanks for a great 2014 and supporting the 
Ingleburn High School Learning Community. Ingleburn 

High School is a great place for students to achieve 
their potential because great things happen here. We 
look forward to meeting all the students next year and 

we will welcome a new cohort of Year 7 students who 
are eager and keen to be at high school.  

I hope Santa is kind, so enjoy the holidays and if you 

are travelling, have a safe and restful time and we will 
see you all in 2015. 

Robert Cheadle 
Principal 

 

 

PHOTOS FROM ALL EVENTS CAN 

BE FOUND ON THE SCHOOL’S 
WEBSITE. 

 
 

WANTED 

If you have any uniforms that you no longer 

have a need for we are in desperate need of 
all uniforms but especially junior uniforms.  

Donations can be left at the front office. 

Welfare Faculty 

 

DECEMBER 2014 

DECEMBER 2014 
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Uniform Shop - Opening hours for January & 

February are on the school website. Our Uniform Shop 
is the only location to get the Approved School 
Uniform. The following items are NOT SCHOOL 

UNIFORM - plain lemon polo shirts, straight skirts, 
black shorts, these items were replaced 5 YEARS 
AGO. 

If you are unable to get to the shop on the dates/times 
allocated please contact me on 0438 982 930 or email 
jeffr4@bigpond.com.au to make alternative 

arrangements. Don‘t leave in it to the first day back to 
come and purchase your uniform needs which a 
number of people did last year. The school receives 

10% on all sales through the Uniform Shop to put back 
into equipment/services for the students and the 
school.  

Year 7 School Book Packs – The Year 7 School 
Book Packs can now be purchased through the 
uniform shop. Cost per pack $23.00. 

I would like to thank the P&C Committee for their help 
throughout the year Rebecca Mackenzie, Sheila Darab 
and Ray Mosley. It was disappointing that our 

November meeting could not be held due to lack of 
attending parents. We had four parents attend but 
needed five to continue with the meeting. 

I look forward to meeting new parents at our P&C 
meetings next year. Remember, you need to be 
involved to be able to make a difference and I hope 

that I have been able to do that over the last six years I 
have been involved with the P&C. 

Have a safe and happy holiday. 

Sue Roberts 
P&C President 

 

 

ORIGIN AUSTRALIA INDUSTRY 
VISIT 

Twenty Year 9 students from 9SCI1 were invited to 
take part in an industry visit to Origin Australia in 

Sydney. The students took part in activities, an office 
tour and had members from the Origin Corporation 
speak to them about job opportunities. They also 

spoke to several members of the Origin Team about 
their careers and jobs, how to manage a budget and 
how to conduct themselves in interviews with 

prospective employers.  

This was a very successful day and was thoroughly 
enjoyed by all who attended. 

Ms J. Young 
Student Adviser Year 9 

 

To Mr Robert Cheadle and the Staff at Ingleburn High 

School.  

On behalf of Lloyd Owusu and myself, we would like to 
thank everyone at Inglebum High School for the 

opportunity to be a part of the 2014 Sports Assembly 
and for our box of chocolates. A perfect gift for both of 
us and I am sure the former Rugby League players 

would agree as well.  

When we arrived at the school, we were made to feel 
very welcome by all the staff in the PE department. I 

have to make special mention of Boris Bratic who 
organised the assembly. Even though he would have 
had a lot on his plate, he went out of his way to 

introduce us to John Skandalis and Joe Galuvao who 
were both already there and offered all of us some 
water or a tea/coffee. He then informed us of our roles 

for the day and that there would be quite a few awards 
for each of us to hand out to the students.  

It was understandable that the Sports Assembly went 

on for as long as it did, especially due to the number of 
awards that were handed out to the students. 
Considering all of this, it ran very smoothly and was 

organised extremely well so congratulations to Boris 
and the PE staff.  

On another note and considering the very hot 

conditions, the students of Inglebum HS should be 
commended on their behaviour. It would have been a 
long assembly for all of them but not only were the 

recipients polite when receiving their awards, but 
everyone else was very patient and well behaved 
throughout the assembly.  

We both really enjoyed ourselves and are glad that 
Sydney FC had a presence at your Sports Assembly. 
Congratulations again to everyone involved in mak ing 

the assembly a success and if you need anything else 
in the future, we would be more than happy to be a 
part of it. Thanks.  

Have a great Christmas and New Year.  

Kind regards  

Paul Reid and Lloyd Owusu Sydney FC Community 

Football Officers  

 

 

 

https://webmail.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=BlR0X-a-Mk2-NwQGglhdt0ZaBy765dFIqLu5LQu-MsIH82LdN7SmbRwwPk4J4kb3gCD55dFM6ro.&URL=mailto%3ajeffr4%40bigpond.com.au
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ANTI-RACISM 
– A MESSAGE 
FROM THE 
ARCO 

Ingleburn High 
School has a strong commitment to Multicultural 

Education, equity and equality. These beliefs 
permeate all of our school policies including our Anti-
Racism Policy, the Cultural Diversity and Community 

Relations Policy, Multicultural Education in schools, 
the Aboriginal Education and Training Policy and the 
Complaints Handling Policy, amongst others.  This 

ethos is embedded in our teaching practice and not 
only is it taught explicitly to students, but it also forms 
part of our expectations of the safe, respectful learners 

that attend Ingleburn High School.   

Any member of the school community has the right to 
lodge a complaint and seek a favourable resolution if 

they have been the victim of racial vilification in the 
school context. The resolution of such complaints can 
be either formal or informal depending on the severity 

and frequency of the abuse. It is my duty as an Anti-
Racism Contact Officer (ARCO) of Ingleburn High 
School to handle such complaints and to provide 

mediation, education and monitoring that leads to 
reduced recidivism of racial abuse in our school. 

If any student experiences such vilification, they are 

encouraged to speak to their teacher and to see 
myself in the History, Languages and Music Faculty in 
B17. If you have any questions regarding our policies 

or the resolution process, please contact me through 
the school‘s front office.  

Mr D. Levkovsk i 

ARCO Representative 

 

FILM CLUB 

Film Club runs on Tuesday lunch in A20. 

The club has had an exciting year storyboarding and 

shooting for the Zombie Apocalypse. Makeup tests 
produced some really gruesome creatures and the 
corridor in A block has never been so horrifying - 

except the last day of school!  

Some new blood from Year 7 has injected some much 
needed energy into the group and we hope to be 

editing in the holidays and early next year. 

There are currently about four different projects in 
different stages of production and pre-production; the 

anti-drugs screenplay "Blood Brothers" by  
Lana Kraichuk, the spy thriller "Retired", a "Roadies" 
documentary and a Voxpop interview of students 

around the school are some of these offerings. 

If you have an idea or some skills, dying to operate 
camera or create props and costumes, come visit Film 

Club to make and watch movies on Tuesday lunch 
times! 

Ms V. Preece 

English Faculty 

Noakesy‘s Technical 

Corner 
Coming up to the end of the year and especially 
Christmas time, some parents may wish to purchase 

software from either Microsoft or Adobe for their 
students to use. Thanks to an agreement between the 
DEC and both Microsoft and Adobe a range of 

software, some of which can be quite expensive, is 
available free for students to download and install on 
their own personal device. 

The two platforms which can run the software are 
Windows 7 or 8.1 device or an Apple MacBook 
running one of the latest versions of Mac OS. 

The software available includes Windows 7 and 8/8.1, 
Microsoft Office 2010 and 2013 and Office 2010 for 
Mac as well as Adobe Creative Suite 6 Design and 

Web Premium. 

Students are exposed to this software at school. 

The software can be obtained from the website 

http://nsw-students.onthehub.com 

A ―How To…‖ video can be found at 
http://bit.ly/freedecsoftware which shows how to make 

an account and then download your free software 
offered by the Department of Education and 
Communities. 

You must know your school email address and 
password before going to the website to register and 
download your free software. 

All the best and enjoy this present from the DEC!! 
 

Mr P. Noakes 

Mathematics Faculty 

 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

Week 11 – Term 4 
17 Dec Last day of school for students 

Week 1 – Term 1 2015 
28 Jan Years 7, 11 and 12 attend school 
29 Jan All years attend school 

 

Week 3 – Term 1 
13 Feb Swimming Carnival, Macquarie Fields 

Week 4 – Term 1  
17 Feb School Photos 

Week 8 – Term 1  

16 March SSW Secondary Swimming 
Championships, Campbelltown 

*All dates and information are correct at time of printing 
however changes may occur due to unforeseen 

circumstances.  We apologise for any inconvenience this 
may cause. 

http://nsw-students.onthehub.com/
http://bit.ly/freedecsoftware
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WELFARE TEAM 

Term 4 – Student of the Term  

Leadership 

Tamara Gielis (Year 7) is an 
active member of the SRC and 

has participated in many of the 
initiatives instigated by this highly 
motivated group of students.  

In both her classes and the SRC 
she has demonstrated a mature 
approach to her learning and has 

set an outstanding example for 
others in her year. She helps 
other students to achieve their best and is fast 

becoming a valuable member of the school 
community.  

Congratulations Tamara.  

 

Extra-Curricular Activities 

Jordan Vasquez (Year 8) has been 
nominated by several of her 
teachers for her consistency in 

assisting teachers whenever 
possible as a safe and respectful 
learner. She is also a valued 

member of the Student 
Representative Council and has 
always been an active participant in 

its initiatives. Jordan is also a 
member of the schools very 
successful debating team and has represented the 

school on a number of occasions.  

Congratulations to Jordan for her outstanding efforts. 

 

Community Service 

Sam Uhi-Taiamoni (Year 9) took 
part in the Social Inc Leadership 
Day where he performed on his 

guitar. He also took part in helping 
the Sackville Street Public School 
band in rehearsals for their 

musical as well as performing as 
part of their band for the concert. 
Sam took part in the LIKE 

program where he visited the 
feeder primary schools and taught lessons to the 
primary school students.   

 

Sport  

Lachlan Natapu (Year 10) has 
represented Ingleburn High 
School playing in many of the 

school‘s representative football 
teams. These included the Under 
15's Rugby League team who 

achieved second place in the 
Wests Leagues Cup, Regional 
winners in the Wests All Schools 

and coming sixth in the NSW All 
Schools. He also competed in the Open Boys 
Knockout Rugby League, Under 16 Boys Rugby Union 

7's and Years 9 and 10 Tiger Tag team. 

He was awarded the Best and Fairest award and 
captained the Under 15 Boys Rugby League team. 

Lachlan was also selected in the Sydney South West 
Under 15 Boys Rugby League team. 

He always seeks to do his best within his PDHPE 

lessons. 

He not only demonstrates outstanding physical skills 
but also great leadership and sportsmanship skills.  

Congratulations Lachlan on all of your achievements 
this year and the effort you have put into developing 
yourself as a sportsperson and leader within our 

school. 

Learning 

Jessica Papworth (Year 11) has 

applied herself diligently this term 
and deserves this award. 

Some of the following comments 

were taken from her last report: 

Jessica’s assessment tasks were 
completed to a high standard. 

She is respectful of differing 
viewpoints from her fellow 
classmates. 

Jessica is a mature student who works independently 
– she does not find Mathematics easy but puts effort 
into her work  and a significant improvement can be 

seen. 

She produces high quality food items and 
demonstrates leadership capabilities within a Kitchen 

environment. 

Jessica‘s Host Employer was most impressed with her 
ability to take on advice and show initiative while on 

Work Placement. 

Well done Jess. 
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STUDENT NOTEBOOK AND FOLDER REQUIREMENTS FOR 2015 
 

It is expected that all students have a Homework Diary. 
 

SUBJECT YEAR 8 YEAR 9 YEAR 10 

 2GB USB flash drive Memory for Years 8, 9 and 10 

CHILD CARE — 1  240 A4 Exercise Book 
Coloured Pencils, Glue 

1  240 A4 Exercise Book 

COMMERCE — 1  240 A4 Exercise Book 1  240 A4 Exercise Book 

COMPUTING STUDIES — 1  196 A4 Exercise Book 
1  20 Sheet Display Folder 

1  196 A4 Exercise Book 
1  20 Sheet Display Folder 

ENGLISH 1  290 A4 Exercise Book 
1  290 A4 Exercise Book 1  290 A4 Exercise Book 

1  20 Sheet Display Folder 

FOOD TECHNOLOGY — 1  240 A4 Exercise Book 1  240 A4 Exercise Book 

GEOGRAPHY 
1  240 A4 Exercise Book 

Coloured Pencils, Lead Pencil, 
Small Scissors, Glue Stick 

1  240 A4 Exercise Book 
Coloured Pencils, Lead Pencil, 

Small Scissors, Glue Stick, 
Protractor 

1  240 A4 Exercise Book 
Coloured Pencils, Lead Pencil, 

Small Scissors, Glue Stick, 
Protractor 

HISTORY 
1  196 A4 Exercise Book 

Coloured Pencils, Lead Pencil, 
Small Scissors, Glue Stick 

1  196 A4 Exercise Book 
Coloured Pencils, Lead Pencil, 

Small Scissors, Glue Stick 

1  196 A4 Exercise Book 
Coloured Pencils, Lead Pencil, 

Small Scissors, Glue Stick 

HISTORY ELECTIVE — 
1  240 A4 Exercise Book 

Coloured Pencils, Lead Pencil, 
Small Scissors, Glue Stick 

1  240 A4 Exercise Book 
Coloured Pencils, Lead Pencil, 

Small Scissors, Glue Stick 

INDUSTRIAL TECHNOLOGY 

(METAL, TIMBER & 

MULTIMEDIA) 

— 
1  96 Notebook  

1  20 Sheet Display Folder 
USB Flash Drive 

1  96 Notebook  

1  20 Sheet Display Folder 
USB Flash Drive 

MATHEMATICS 

1  240 Maths Grid Book  
Scientific Calculator, Pens, 

Pencils, Eraser, Geometry Set, 
Plastic Textbook Cover 

1  240 Maths Grid Book  
Scientific Calculator, Pens, 

Pencils, Eraser, Geometry Set, 
Plastic Textbook Cover 

1  240 Maths Grid Book  
Scientific Calculator, Pens, 

Pencils, Eraser, Geometry Set, 
Plastic Textbook Cover 

MUSIC 1  96 A4 Music Book 1  96 A4 Music Book 1  96 A4 Music Book 

PD/HEALTH/PE 1  96 A4 Exercise Book 1  96 A4 Exercise Book 1  96 A4 Exercise Book 

SCIENCE 1  240 A4 Exercise Book 1  240 A4 Exercise Book 1  240 A4 Exercise Book 

PHYSICAL ACTIVITY & 

SPORTS STUDIES (PASS) 
— 1  96 A4 Exercise Book 1  96 A4 Exercise Book 

TECHNOLOGY 
1  52 A4 Exercise Book  

1  20 Sheet Display Folder 
— — 

VISUAL ARTS 

1  50 A3 Sketch Book  
6B, 4B, 2B Lead Drawing 
Apron, Pencils, Coloured 

Pencils, Glue Stick, 

1  100 A3 Sketch Book  
6B, 4B, 2B Lead Drawing 
Apron, Pencils, Coloured 

Pencils, Glue Stick, 

1  100 A3 Sketch Book  
6B, 4B, 2B Lead Drawing 
Apron, Pencils, Coloured 

Pencils, Glue Stick, 

WORK EDUCATION — 
1  240 A4 Exercise Book 

Coloured Pencils, Lead Pencil, 
Small Scissors, Glue Stick 

1  240 A4 Exercise Book 
Coloured Pencils, Lead Pencil, 

Small Scissors, Glue Stick 
 

SUPPORT UNIT 
7  180 A4 Exercise Books, 1  180 A4 Grid Book, 1  96 A4 Music Book, Coloured Pencils,  
Lead Pencil, Small Scissors, Glue Stick, 1  20 Sheet Display Folder 

YEARS 11/12 

Community & Family Studies – 1 x 240 A4 Exercise Book and 1 x 20 Sheet Display Folder,  
English – 1 x 290 Exercise Book;  Food Technology – Folder;   

Hospitality – Folder and Hospitality Uniform (purchased through school);   
Industrial Technology and Construction – Folder and 1 x 20 Sheet Display Folder;  

Mathematics – Grid Book;  All other subjects – Folders with Loose Leaf Paper 
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ACADEMIC PRESENTATION 2014 

Good morning special guests, staff, students, parents and families of the award recipients. I thank you for coming 
along this morning to share in the acknowledgement of excellence and encouragement.  

School Presentation events are the culmination of the academic excellence and effort where students strive all year to 
achieve personal best in the classroom and to be rewarded or acknowledged by their teachers for their commitment to 
their studies. 

It is a significant event in a student’s life where they feel a sense of pride and self-fulfilment for doing their best and 
work ing towards their personal educational goals. 

From day one, students from Ingleburn High School have shown me and the staff respect, a zest for learning and the 

acceptance of student individual differences. Students here are inclusive and are more than willing to help someone in 
need. In the community that is something that will allow them to become esteemed members of their local area. It is 
this attitude and sense of positive self-esteem which allows them to put their best foot forward whilst at high school 

and to feel proud of getting an award or gaining personal success. Employers do look at a st udent’s portfolio of 
awards and what school has to say about them. Yes, your school report does mean something from Year 7 in the big 
wide and real world of work . A great report may mean the difference between you and someone else getting that 

position. 

A big thank  you goes to the committed staff of Ingleburn High School and the efforts they put into improving the 
educational outcomes for their students over the year. Teachers here try and get the best from their classes, catering 

for the individual differences and moving these young people towards achieving individual success and the goals for 
schooling. As part of our school plan, high expectations of student performance and teacher professional practice, we 
will continue to work  to develop strategies which will better prepare your students to survive the 21

st
 Century and 

connect the business community to our school and further strengthen our partnerships with our feeder primary 
schools. 

To the students, I have said this before but your friends are not going to pay your mortgage when you leave school so 

your time is now. So for those students who are being rewarded today congratulations and for those who are not it is 
never too late to change. Award winners you can be a positive role model for your peers and steer them onto a better 
path and share your love of learning and acknowledgement of your academic achievement. It is cool to get up and 

accept an award because you earned it so you deserve it. 

To the parents please continue to support your child’s personal excellence in becoming the best they can be. The life 
sk ills you provide are essential to the personal development of these fine young people and that guidance will 

compliment what we are doing here at school. I will ask  though please to continue to give the school feedback on how 
to help and sustain a positive learning culture that will benefit students for years to come.  

Again congratulations to all students who have received awards today, your parents, family and friends are so very 

proud as you should be proud of yourself. I look forward to starting next year with a positive mind set and keep in 
mind that there is always a way you just have to go and look for it!  

Finally, I would like to finish by these words of an unknown poet who said, "All things are possible until they are 

proved impossible and even the impossible may only be so as of now”. 
Mr R. Cheadle 

Principal 

  

RESULTS 
SUPPORT UNIT 

Excellence 

Literacy  Emmanuel Bandonill 

Numeracy  Vincent Yu 

Integrity 

Literacy  Mitchell Zannino 

Numeracy  Clayton Maddern 

Tolerance 

Literacy  Laudy Mankin 

Numeracy  Hannah-May Evans 

Support Unit Citizenship Award Heena Hanif 

YEAR 7 

7P Encouragement Award Dawn Peralta 

7R Encouragement Award Amilia Aldred 

7I Encouragement Award Kaliena Kekena 

7E Encouragement Award Tiarna Francis 

YEAR 8 

8V Encouragement Award Grace Ford 

8R Encouragement Award John Darab 

8I Encouragement Award Brooke Wilkins 

8E Encouragement Award Kyle Sommers 
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YEAR 9 

Excellence in English Erin McMurray 

Excellence in Food Technology Denise Shen 

Equal Excellence in Geography  Mrunal Pasalkar 

Excellence in Graphics  Stephen Teodoro 
Technology   

Excellence in Industrial  Shayaal Nand 

  Technology – Metal   

Excellence in Industrial  Nicholas Kemble 
  Technology – Timber  

Excellence in L.I.K.E. Samiuela Uhi-Taiamoni 

Excellence in Mathematics 5.1 Vanessa Kong 

Excellence in Mathematics 5.2 Breanna Johannessen 

Excellence in Music Ayjah-Mei Madar 

Excellence in PASS Celina Daniels-Takagi 

Excellence in Child Studies  Leila Styer 

Excellence in History Elective 

Excellence in Mathematics 5.3 Eric Tran 
Excellence in PDHPE 

Excellence in Commerce Chevonne Costello 
Excellence in Visual Arts 

Equal Excellence in Geography  Naman Bansal 

Excellence in History 
Excellence in Industrial  
  Technology – Multimedia  

Excellence in Science 
Excellence in Work Education 

 

YEAR 10 

Excellence in Child Studies  Nicole Kershaw 

Excellence in Food Technology Melissa Torrefranca 

Excellence in History Elective Navneet Kaur 

Excellence in Industrial  Benjamin Arends 
Technology – Timber  

Excellence in Industrial  Scott Fleetwood 
Technology – Metal  

Excellence in Industrial  Christopher Potirakis 

Technology – Multimedia  

Excellence in Information and  Maddison Ross 
Software Technology  

Excellence in Mathematics 5.1  Prinscilla Brayie Kwarteng 

Excellence in Mathematics 5.2 Kyna Joven 

Excellence in Mathematics 5.3  Shivneet Kumar 

Excellence in Music Memolita Livapulu 

Excellence in PASS Lachlan Chau 

Excellence in PDHPE Luke Santich 

Excellence in Visual Arts Jessie Garozzo 

Excellence in Commerce  Ashika Jagdish 

Excellence in Design and Technology 
Excellence in English 
Excellence in Geography 

Excellence in History 
Excellence in Science 
Excellence in Work Education  

 
YEAR 11 

Excellence in Ancient History  Shayma El-Ardenli 

Excellence in Business Services Krystal Narayan 

Excellence in Community and  Samantha Geary 
  Family Studies  

Excellence in Construction Mathew Tawaddross 

Excellence in Economics  Kajol Kumar 

Excellence in English Advanced Cherie Hounslow 

Excellence in English Studies Sarah Hussein 

Excellence in Food Technology Andrew Dawes 

Excellence in General Mathematics  Beau Smith 

Excellence in Geography Emily Armstrong 

Excellence in Hospitality Shweta Sharma 

Excellence in Industrial  Mark Falepau 

  Technology – Timber   

Excellence in Modern History  Eleni Voudouris 

Excellence in Photography  Jasmine Long 

Equal Excellence in Retail Services  Isabella Munoz 

Excellence in Sport, Lifestyle  Emy Edwards 
  and Recreation  

Excellence in Visual Arts Lana Kraichuk 

Excellence in Biology  Nicole Graney 
Excellence in PDHPE 

Excellence in Chemistry Sosan Rahmani 
Excellence in Physics 

Excellence in English as a  Charmaine Tapangan 

  Second Language 
Equal Excellence in  
  Retail Services 

Excellence in English Standard Melissa Reichel 
Excellence in Senior Science 

Excellence in Music Alana White 

Excellence in Visual Design 

Excellence in Earth and  
  Environmental Science Courtney Chapman 

Excellence in Legal Studies 
Excellence in Society and Culture 

Excellence in Business Studies  Yajin Hah 

Excellence in Mathematics 
Excellence in Mathematics Extension 1 

 



 
INGLEBURN HIGH SCHOOL NEWSLETTER – DECEMBER 2014 Page 8 

SPECIAL AWARDS 

 
Reader of the Year 

(Awarded by the Librarian for the most prolific reader) 

 
Grace Ford 

 

School Service Awards 
(This award is given to students who have shown 
outstanding service to the school and who have 

represented the school in events in the community) 
 

Nathan Abbott 

Benjamin Arends 
Barbara Bourne 

Prinscilla Brayie Kwarteng 

Nash Courtnage 
Shirley Faigafa 

Matthew Hamlin 

Tyler Jenkins 
Amber La Guardia 
Brendan McGuire 

Mrunal Pasalkar 
Phoebe Prior 

Kyle Sommers 

Sarah Stack 
 

 Parent/Community Award for Service to the School  

(‘Multi-Lit’ Program) 
(These parents volunteer their time each morning  
to support Year 7 and 8 students in their reading) 

 
Chris Fulwood 

Nicola McDermott 

Elizabeth Moore 
Richard Moore 
Denise Powers 

Lesley Ellem 
Mola Livapulu 

 

Student Representative Council 
 

Support – Hannah-May Evans 

Year 7 – Kyle Brooks 
Tamara Gielis 

Gabby Jackson 

Dean Lukic 
Year 8 – John Darab 

Maddison Dunn 

Jason Gaydon 
JJ Phothirath 
William Silva 

Jordan Vasquez 
Year 9 – Luke Fonti 

Josh Harwood 

Shawn Holt 
Year 10 – Prinscilla Brayie Kwarteng 

Rebekah Edwards 

Ruby Holt 
Srishti Murtti 

Vishnu Palassery 

Phoebe Prior 
 

The Rotary Club Award 

(This award recognizes the service of students to the 
local community, either as part of a school based 

initiate or on an individual basis) 

 
Prinscilla Brayie Kwarteng 

 

 
The Pat Meza History Award 

(This award remembers Pat Meza, a caring and 

dedicated teacher at Ingleburn High School with a 
passion for History and reading) 

 

Danni-Elle Takacs 
Thomas Kemble 

Alyssa Preo 

Alexius Fraser 
 
 

Dumaresq Street Cinema Award 
(This award goes to students who work hard to better  

themselves academically) 

 
Melissa Reichel 
Nicole Graney 

Kannika Puengkliang 
Jayde Lofty 

 

 
Australian Defence Forces Long Tan Leadership 

and Teamwork Award 

(This award acknowledges the achievement of young 
people who have demonstrated outstanding qualities in 
leadership and teamwork within the school and in the 

wider community) 
 

Ashika Jagdish 

 
 
 

 
DONATIONS 

 

Ingleburn High School gratefully acknowledges the kind 
support and donations from the following organisations 

towards our annual Presentation Day. 

 
Ingleburn High School P & C Association 

 

University of Western Sydney 
 

Ingleburn RSL Club 

 
Ingleburn Rotary Club 

 

Dumaresq Street Cinema 
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DUX AWARDS 

 

DUX OF YEAR 9 

(Sponsored by Ingleburn RSL Club) 

  

NAMAN BANSAL 

 

DUX OF YEAR 10 

(Sponsored by Ingleburn High School P & C) 

 

ASHIKA JAGDISH 

 

 

DUX OF YEAR 11 

(Sponsored by University of Western Sydney) 

 

YAJIN HAH 
 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OUR 2014 ACADEMIC AWARD WINNERS 
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